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--Our concern
China is one of the world's five largest silver
consumers, with an average annual silver demand of 6300
tons in the last decade. According to the 2011-2020 data
released by the U.S. Geological Survey (USGS), China's
average annual silver mineral production is only 3350
tons, and about 3000 tons of supply gap depends on
imports.

The key point of our anxiety is that China's proven
silver resource reserves was only 41,000 tons by 2020.
From this year, if the current mining rate would keep
un-change, there will be only 11 years of silver mining
life. By 2032, China's silver resources reserves will be
exhausted and underground silver deposits will extinct.

From 2033, 6300 tons of China's static silver demand will
all rely on imports and the relationship between global
silver supply and demand will be worse dramatically.

-- Our concern is also world’s concern
According to the data released by USGS of the U.S., the
global silver production was 25,000 tons and the reserves
was 500,000 tons in 2020. According to the current



mining speed, the underground silver resources would
disappear in 20 years! Mine output wou be reduced to
zero.

The situation in Mexico is more serious. Mexico is
currently the country with the highest silver production
in the world, with an average annual output of 5,600 tons
in the last decade, and only 37,000 tons of resource
reserves by 2020. According to the current mining rate,
the mine will be exhausted by the end of 2026, and the
output will be reduced to zero. The panic of silver
crisis is only five years away!

It is 57,000 tons of total silver resource reserves
compared to 3,500 tons of the total annual mining in
other countries behind the top ten silver producing
countries in the world. By 2036, these countries will
have no silver to mine and the silver deposits will be
extinct!

Only because of the silver resources extinction of China,
Mexico and the countries behind the top ten silver
producing countries, the global annual supply of silver
will be reduced by 15,450 tons. In other words, by 2036,
the global silver production will be less than 10,000
tons meanwhile the demand will still remain above 30,000
tons.

The following is a time table of silver resources
extinction in the top ten silver producing countries
according to the data released by USGS (calculated from
this year):
the U.S. 25 years
Chile 19 years
China 11 years
Mexico 6 years
Poland 53 years
Peru 26 years
Bolivia 19 years
Australia 67 years
Russia 24 years
other countries 15 years
Silver depletion does not occur at an average rate in
various countries. Different countries have different
resource reserves and mining speeds, and therefore the
order of silver depletion is also different. In 2026,
when silver resource in Mexico, the largest silver
producer, dries up, there will be a silver panic. As
China's silver resource dries up, it will exacerbate the
silver panic. In the following years, silver producing
countries will be continuing to announce the depletion of



silver, and the panic would continue to spread all over
the world until the complete disappearance of silver
underground deposits. Mankind will face the extinction of
an important natural resource for the first time!

From USGS Mineral Commodity Summaries 2021

---The concern aggravates our crisis awareness
According to the 2011-2020 data released by the UK Silver
Institute, China's industrial demand for silver currently
accounts for about 60%, up to 3,500 tons. Over the past
decade, the silver demand of China's industry has
increased by more than 50%, which is the fastest growing
country in the world and one of only two growing
countries, the other is UK. China has just formulated and
released the 14th five year plan which contains the
outline of long-term goals for 2035. High tech industries
and green energy will be greatly improved, including 5g,
6G, AI, computer chips, solar energy, clean energy power
stations, electric vehicles, smart appliances, medical
technology, space stations, etc. in a period of rapid
development. China's industrial demand for silver will
continue to grow at a high speed. The industrial demand
will exceed 5,500 tons by 2030.

Facing the global panic of silver crisis triggered by the
silver depletion in Mexico in 2026 and the exhausted of
silver in China in 2032, China has to answer how to



ensure the realization of the national 2035 high-tech
development strategy? How to solve the problem of serious
shortage of silver resources?

China has a strong sense of crisis.

The dilemma of industrial demand will also appear in
silver industrial demand countries such as the U.S.,
Germany, UK, Japan and South Korea etc. By 2030, the
world's total demand for silver will rise to 35,000 tons;
Because Mexico's silver minerals will return to zero and
China will be very close to zero, the global supply will
drop to 16,000 tons, and the serious shortage of supply
will aggravate the silver resource crisis.

From UK The Silver Institute

---Our debate
It is said that alternative materials would be found to
reduce the demand of the silver industry. The physical
and chemical properties of silver are unique. Its high
ductility, high conductivity, high thermal conductivity
and optimal reflectivity determine its irreplaceable role
in high-tech electronic industry and green energy.
Perhaps mankind could find new metals to replace silver
in the future, or scientific and technological
development would innovate materials and processes, but
these visions cannot be completed within 20 years. At
this time, silver will be nearly exhausted!

It is said that the silver resource reserves in Poland
and Australia would have a mining period of more than 50
years at the current mining rate, and the situation would



not be so bad. Yes, we say that the silver resource
crisis refers to the disappearance of resources in major
silver producing countries, which leads to the
deterioration of global supply and demand. Individual
countries with high reserves and little exploitation
would postpone the depletion period, but their production
is far from meeting the world demand. A little bit silver
supply is not of a little bit value and significance to
the development of global industry and the continuation
of civilization.

Some people say that the supply of silver can be
increased and the relationship between supply and demand
can be eased by expanding the production scale. Note that
we are concerned with the depletion of silver resources.
The more we dig, the faster the depletion of silver and
the earlier the crisis will break out.

---Our thinking
No matter what monetary policy the Fed adopts, and no
matter how the US labor report data and CPI data change,
it can neither change the fact that silver is about to
dry up nor prevent the outbreak of silver depletion
crisis. Human beings can only seek new mineral resources,
find new substitutes and develop innovative materials and
processes to get rid of the blow of silver depletion. But
it takes time!

Measures must be taken to delay the silver depletion
period and it’s best more than 40 years so as to human
beings to find alternatives and developing new materials
and processes.

The most effective way is greatly increasing the price of
silver and meanwhile strictly controlling the amount of
silver mining. It will delay the depletion period of
silver. The long-term extremely low price is the basic
reason for the waste of silver resources and the serious
lag of recycling technology. If the price of silver
reaches three or four digits an ounce, the waste will be
greatly reduced and the research and development of
silver recycling technology will make significant
progress.

A substantial increase in the price of silver will
restrain the demand in non-industrial fields, such as
jewelry, silverware, silver coins and bars, in order to
ensure the needs of industrial applications.

The construction of China Space Station has begun to take
shape, and recently completed a series of space



scientific research and material transportation tasks. 17
countries have applied and been approved to enter China
Space Station. China's 2035 high-tech development plan
has formulated the 2035 lunar landing plan, which will
establish a lunar base and resource development company
to expand the space for finding new resources and
materials.

It's time to face the silver crisis seriously! The
extremely low price that seriously deviate from the
principle of resource balance value should be corrected
immediately! In accordance with the DODD FRANK ACT passed
by the U.S. Congress on July 15, 2010, the naked short
selling to manipulate the price of silver should be
strictly prohibited and classified as a crime.

For the first time, mankind will face a extinction
disaster
of natural resources. We have only one earth. The silver
resource of the earth is very limited and will be
exhausted. Protecting silver resources is to continue
human civilization. Take action! Build a protective wall
of price and overcome the silver crisis with the silver
revolution!
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